## Full Letter to the NY Times

"Dear Editor

In *The Shroud Over Rwanda's Nightmare* (January 9, 2014) Michael Dobbs questions whether the 1994 genocide of the Tutsi was planned. He casts aspersions on the informant Jean-Pierre, who warned UNAMIR Commander Lt.-General Roméo Dallaire of the extermination plans months before the genocide began. Jean-Pierre even took a UNAMIR officer to see the cache of weapons stockpiled for the massacres. The result was Dallaire's famous January 11, 1994 fax warning to UN headquarters, which was ignored.

Dobbs' "revelations" are nothing new. Attempts to discredit Jean-Pierre were central to the defense argument at the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda (ICTR) that claimed the killing was spontaneous, not the result of a conspiracy. But there was ample evidence for a genocide conspiracy that did not rely on Jean-Pierre. Dobbs ignores the overwhelming evidence of planning that convinced the judges of the ICTR to convict defendants of conspiracy to commit genocide.

Professor Linda Melvern Author, <u>Conspiracy to Murder</u>

Professor Gregory Stanton President, Genocide Watch

Professor Frank Chalk Professor of History Director, Montreal Institute for Genocide and Human Rights Studies, Concordia University

Dr. Gerald Caplan Author <u>The Preventable Genocide</u>

Barbara Mulvaney International Law Consultant Former Senior Trial Attorney - Bagosora et al United Nations International Tribunal for Rwanda

Dr James M. Smith CBE CEO Aegis Trust

Professor Payam Akhavan Professor of International Law, McGilll University Former UN prosecutor

Esther Mujawayo Author Co-Founder of Avega-Agahozo

Ambassador Stephen Lewis Commissioner International Panel of Eminent Persons to Investigate the Genocide in Rwanda

Major Brent Beardsley Professor at the Canadian Royal Military College and Personal Staff Officer to the Commander of UNAMIR 1994.